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(iii) Inheritance prospects; 
(iv) The possibility that assets have 

been concealed or improperly trans-
ferred by the debtor; 

(v) The availability of assets or in-
come which may be realized by en-
forced collection proceedings; or 

(vi) The applicable exemptions avail-
able to the debtor under State and Fed-
eral law in determining the Govern-
ment’s ability to enforce collection. 

(2) Municipal and quasi-municipal debt-
ors. (i) The size of the municipality or 
quasi-municipal entity; 

(ii) The availability of current and 
future resources sufficient to pay the 
debt (e.g., bonding authority, rate ad-
justment authority, or taxing author-
ity); or 

(iii) The ratio of liabilities (both 
short and long term) to assets. 

(3) Commercial debtors. (i) Ratio of as-
sets to liabilities; 

(ii) Prospects of future income or 
losses; or 

(iii) The availability of assets or in-
come which may be realized by en-
forced collection proceedings. 

(b) EPA may compromise a claim, or 
recommend acceptance of a com-
promise to DOJ, where there is sub-
stantial doubt concerning the Govern-
ment’s ability to prove its case in 
court for the full amount of the claim, 
either because of the legal issues in-
volved or a bona fide dispute as to the 
facts. The amount accepted in com-
promise in such cases will fairly reflect 
the probability of prevailing on the 
legal issues involved, considering fully 
the availability of witnesses and other 
evidentiary data required to support 
the Government’s claim. In deter-
mining the litigative risks involved, 
EPA will give proportionate weight to 
the likely amount of court costs and 
attorney fees the Government may 
incur if it is unsuccessful in litigation. 

(c) EPA may compromise a claim, or 
recommend acceptance of a com-
promise to DOJ, if the cost of collec-
tion does not justify the enforced col-
lection of the full amount of the debt. 
The amount accepted in compromise in 
such cases may reflect an appropriate 
discount for the administrative and 
litigative costs of collection, taking 
into consideration the time it will take 
to effect collection. Costs of collection 

may be a substantial factor in the set-
tlement of small claims, but normally 
will not carry great weight in the set-
tlement of large claims. In determining 
whether the cost of collection justifies 
enforced collection of the full amount, 
EPA may consider the positive effect 
that enforced collection of the claim 
may have on the collection of other 
similar claims. 

(d) Statutory penalties, forfeitures or 
debts established as an aid to enforce-
ment and to compel compliance may be 
compromised where the Administrator 
determines that the Agency’s enforce-
ment policy, in terms of deterrence and 
securing compliance (both present and 
future), will be adequately served by 
accepting the offer. 

§ 13.26 Payment of compromised 
claims. 

The Administrator normally will not 
approve a debtor’s request to pay a 
compromised claim in installments. 
However, where the Administrator de-
termines that payment of a com-
promise by installments is necessary to 
effect collection, a debtor’s request to 
pay in installments may be approved. 
Normally, where installment repay-
ment is approved, the debtor will be re-
quired to execute a confess-judgment 
agreement which accelerates payment 
of the balance due upon default. 

§ 13.27 Joint and several liability. 

When two or more debtors are jointly 
and severally liable, collection action 
will not be withheld against one debtor 
until the other or others pay their pro-
portionate share. The amount of a 
compromise with one debtor is not 
precedent in determining compromises 
from other debtors who have been de-
termined to be jointly and severally 
liable on the claim. 

§ 13.28 Execution of releases. 

Upon receipt of full payment of a 
claim or the amount compromised, 
EPA will prepare and execute a release 
on behalf of the United States. The re-
lease will include a provision which 
voids the release if it was procured by 
fraud, misrepresentation, a false claim 
or by mutual mistake of fact. 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 09:58 Aug 27, 2010 Jkt 220143 PO 00000 Frm 00200 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220143.XXX 220143er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
G

8S
O

Y
B

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-27T12:35:17-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




